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"Let us become true owners of Cheon Il Guk who practise true love in resemblance to our Creator, the 
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Please note that, in keeping with True Mother’s guidance, the UK Providence 
Meeting on Friday 27th March has been cancelled.  

 

  

  

A Message from True Mother concerning Coronavirus 
 

Mike and Fumiko Balcomb have asked that the following information is conveyed 
to you and all members as a matter of utmost urgency. 
 
1) Yesterday, True Mother sent a special message to us concerning the Coronavirus 
pandemic. She said— 
 
“Due to the severity of the coronavirus issue around the world, please abstain from 
hosting worship services and large gatherings of members if possible. Please pay 
particular attention to the situation.” 
 
True Mother also asked that we all “increase our jeongseong for the Heavenly Unified 
World.”  
 
Dr. Yun Young Ho, IHQ added the following: 
 
“I pray that the love and grace of Heavenly Parent and True Parents be with the leaders 
and members of Heavenly Europe.” 
 
2) In many other European nations, even small gatherings are already limited by law. In 
Italy, they are now prohibited altogether. 
 
This has direct consequence for many of our programs, including the STF, which is now 
being suspended for the rest of the year. 
 
3) Therefore, out of an abundance of caution, I am requesting that we in the UK follow 
True Mother’s directions and discontinue public gatherings for the next few weeks. 
 
We will monitor the overall situation and updated government advisories closely. 
 
FYI: Many nations are now planning to hold services by Zoom or through other social 
media. 



 

 

 
Sincerely, 
Mike & Fumiko Balcomb 

 

  

  

2nd Online Meeting of Make the Most of Marriage 
 

 

 

The next meeting will take place on Tuesday 31st March at 7:30pm. The topic will be 
"Having A Safe Conversation".  
 
Make the Most of Marriage is an EUME-BFD initiative that provides a regular online 
event which gives couples the opportunity to listen and share from the comfort of their 
sofa.  
 
Read more... 

 

  

  

Holy Oak Memorial Woodland 
 

 

 

If you are over 65 years of age and haven’t bought a burial plot at the Won Jeon, you can 
book now. 
 
For the last few years, only members over 70 years old could book places, but now 
members over 65 years can buy a plot which gives the chance for you to pay while you 
are still working.  
 
Read more... 

 

  

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

14-Day Divine Principle Workshop in Austria 

 

 

  

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

True Peace Magazine - February 2020 Edition 
 

 

 

 

 

  

  

Weekly Europe & Middle East Region Video News 

This week's focus: 
 
- Russia 
- 7-Day Japanese WS 

 

 

  

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

AFFILIATED ORGANISATIONS 
 

  

  

BCLC: Seminar to Introduce The Divine Principle - June Darby 

 

"The day of our Seminar to Introduce the Divine Principle to new Pastors was a very 
significant numbers day - 03 03 2020, making it a special day; and it was the most vibrant 
of all our sessions to date. Rev. Dr. David Hanna gave an inspiring lecture on The 
Principles of Creation and Rev. Isaac Ayani gave a heartfelt, powerful introduction to The 
Fall. Russell Gough's encouraging comments and spirited guitar-playing lifted the 
atmosphere as we sang songs of joyful praise. And our MC, Rev. Daniel Fenuga, was an 
inspiration as he led us 3 times dynamically in song and prayer - for personal needs and 
protection; for spiritual renewal and for Mother Moon's health. 
 
"One member told me that despite her tiredness after a long day she was so glad that 
she had come as she felt really revived and uplifted by the high spirit. Evangelist 
Rosaleen and Evangelist Blessed sang some stirring songs that had everyone clapping 
and singing along.  
 
"My heart was so full - it was a miraculous evening; we had 9 wonderful Pastors present, 
with 9 members who give their unstinted, willing support; and more members brought 
new new Pastors. I was so moved by the love and respect shown for True Mother in the 
prayers, and felt so grateful and honored to be able to work with such great , deep-
hearted ministers who love God and Jesus and have served their fellowman so faithfully 
for most of their lives; and, who were so responsive to the Divine Principle and True 
Parents. 
 
"John O'Neill has been faithfully visiting one Bishop for 14 years, he was always telling 
me what a special person he was, yet despite inviting him many times the Bishop never 
came to any of our events. Finally, we could visit him last week and he came tonight. My 
conviction is that because he is a significant person, with many members, spiritually he 
was blocked from coming. And it is True Mother's victories that have made God and the 
spirit world more powerful for good that cleared away the obstacles preventing him from 
coming.  
 
"I believe that if we work hard and unite with True Mother that we will see many more 
miracles taking place this coming year." 

 

 

  

 

  

Summary of Upcoming Events in 2020 
 
Every Wednesday at 7pm - EUME Zoom Prayer Meeting  
 

Please be aware that some of these upcoming events may have to be 
cancelled due to the coronavirus: 



 

 

 
MARCH: 
 
Tuesday 31st March - 2nd Online Meeting of Make the Most of Marriage  
 
APRIL: 
 
Thursday 9th to Monday 13th April - Easter Family Retreat in Sweden  
 
Sunday 12th to Friday 17th April - UK HARP Easter Divine Principle Workshop at 
Cleeve House  
 
Friday 24th to Sunday 26th April - Cranes Club Annual Conference in Germany  
 
MAY: 
 
Friday 8th to Sunday 10th May - European Parents' Matching Convocation in Germany  
 
JUNE: 
 
Saturday 27th June - Annual Gathering Festival at Cleeve House  
 
JULY: 
 
Sunday 5th to Saturday 18th July - 14-Day Divine Principle Workshop in Austria  
 
AUGUST: 
 
Saturday 1st to Thursday 6th August - Children's Summer Camp at Cleeve House  
 
Tuesday 18th to Thursday 27th August - UK HARP Summer Workshop at Cleeve 
House  
 
DECEMBER: 
 
Monday 28th December 2020 to Sunday 3rd January 2021 - UK HARP Winter 
Workshop at Cleeve House  
 
For more information about upcoming events, please visit the UM-UK website.  

 

STAY CONNECTED 

   

 

 

  

 

 

 

  

FFWPU-UK Bank Details for Donations 
 
The Royal Bank of Scotland 
Account Name: FFWPU 
Account No: 10017942 
Account Sort Code: 16 00 82 
 
Charity Number: 267917 

 

FFWPU-UK | 020 7723 0721 | hq@ ffwpu,org,uk | 
 

FFWPU-UK Communications Team | 020 7723 0721 | comms@ ffwpu,org,uk | 
   

 

  

 

 

 

 


